From: seanhayeszhome

To: Lisa.Mangat@parks.ca.gov; secretary@resources.ca.gov; Mat.Fuzie@parks.ca.gov;
John.Ainsworth@coastal.ca.gov; info@slocleanair.org; jim@oceanodunes.org; Thomas.gibson@resources.ca.gov;
Liz.McGuirk@parks.ca.gov; pslavik@socal.rr.com; tedcabral@icloud.com

Subject: Oceano dunes state park

Date: Friday, March 16, 2018 3:27:50 PM

Why is it im seeing state parks agree to dust mitigations and closures on the basis of false
accusations and no scientific evidence?

The dust has been tested for the harmful crystalline silica and NO MEASURABLE AMOUNT
HAS BEEN FOUND! Additionally there is scientific proof that a vast majority of the dust in
question is coming from offshore sources, bacteria and plankton from the ocean have been
found while testing that "dust"

There is zero proof that any of this not-so-harmful dust is even caused by off highway usage,
SO WHY ARE WE VEGETATING AREAS WITH NON-NATIVE AND INVASIVE
SPECIES OF PLANTS like European beach grass.

When it comes right down to it, myself and the other 1 million people who visit this park each
year are not okay with losing ANY, | REPEAT, ANY MORE RIDING AREA!!! without
giving more back to us to compensate. We DO NOT pay into a state program and go through
registration and fees for usage, only to be ignored and disregarded by the very organization
that we have put all of our support and trust behind. Implementing these things state parks is
agreeing to is going to have no positive outcome, there is no way to stop nature.
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